NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Rolling Hills Community Services District will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, July 19, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter described herein may be heard, during the special meeting of the Board of Directors of Rolling Hills Community Services District, held via telephone conference in accordance with the Brown Act as currently in effect under the State Emergency Act, Governor Gavin Newsom’s Emergency Declaration related to COVID-19, and Assembly Bill 361 that allows attendance by Board Members, staff, and the public to participate and conduct public meetings by teleconference. The Public Hearing matters concern:

1. Authorizing by Resolution the continued collection of the Direct Charge Assessment of $200 for the purpose of maintaining and improving community infrastructure and for other lawful purposes of the District; 

2. Establishing by Resolution the appropriation limits for the 2022-23 fiscal year for the Rolling Hills Community Services District (RHCSD) as described in article XIII B of the State Constitution. The proposed appropriation limit is $126,012.43; and

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Authorizing by Resolution adoption of the Final Budget for the Rolling Hills Community Services District for Fiscal Year 2022-2023. The adopted preliminary budget is in the amount of $246,307.00. 

Information on these matters is available from the District. The Board will consider all comments by interested persons submitted on these matters. The Board, thereafter, shall take whatever final action it determines necessary and appropriate on these matters.

Date:  July 1, 2022
						/s/ Linda Stone
                                 RHCSD Board Secretary/Clerk




